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August 12, 2013
IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT
NCAg Annual Meeting & Banquet Date Change/Location Change for 2013: The NC Agribusiness Council 2103 AgLeaders Conference & Annual Meeting, is scheduled for September 25-27 in Atlantic Beach, NC at the DoubleTree Hotel.  Click Here for a preview of the conference schedule. To make hotel reservations, call 1-800-222-TREE (8733) or call the hotel direct at 252-240-1155. Be sure and identify yourself as a member of the NC AGLEADERS conference in order to get your group rate of $109.  The reservation code is AGR. Group rate ends Aug 31. Look for additional details about conference registration & sponsorships later this week.
Washington NEWS

Farm Bill Conferees Named: Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid (D-Nev.) and Minority Leader Mitch McConnell (R-Ky.) have  named the following conferees to reconcile differences in farm bill legislation approved by the Senate and House of Representatives: Democrats:  Senate Ag Chairwoman Debbie Stabenow (D-Mich.) and Senators Patrick Leahy (D-Vt.), Tom Harkin (D-Iowa), Max Baucus (D-Mont.), Sherrod Brown (D-Ohio), Amy Klobuchar (D-Minn.) and Michael Bennet (D-Colo.) Republicans:  Ranking Member Thad Cochran (R-Miss.) and Senators Pat Roberts (R-Kan.), Saxby Chambliss (R-Ga.), John Boozman (R-Ark.), and John Hoeven (R-N.D.).

Continued EU Market Access for American Producers of High-Quality Beef: USTR Michael Froman and U.S. Secretary of Agriculture Tom Vilsack announced that the European Union (EU) will continue to provide U.S. beef producers with significant access, at zero duty, to the EU market for high-quality beef produced from non-hormone-treated cattle. The U.S. and the EU are planning to extend for two years Phase 2 of the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) signed in 2009 in connection with the US' long-running dispute with the EU over its ban on beef from cattle treated with certain growth-promoting hormones. Under the extension, the EU would maintain until August 2, 2015 its duty-free tariff rate quota for high-quality beef.

House Passes Bill Requiring Congressional Approval for New Regulations: By a 232-183 vote, the U.S. House passed H.R. 367, the Regulations from the Executive in Need of Scrutiny (REINS) Act.  The bill requires new regulations with an annual economic impact of more than $100 million to be approved by a stand-alone vote in Congress and signed by the president before they take effect.  The bill is sponsored by Rep. Todd Young(R-Ind.). Rep. Howard Coble (N.C. -6), Rep. George Holding (N.C.-13), Rep. Richard Hudson (N.C.-8), Rep. Patrick McHenry (N.C.-10), Rep. Mark Meadows (N.C.-11), and Rep. Robert Pittenger (N.C.-9) are cosponsors. All Republicans and six Democrats, including Rep. Mike McIntyre (N.C.-7), voted for the measure.  There is companion legislation in the Senate introduced by Sen. Rand Paul (R-Ky.)
N.C. Legislative NEWS

Commerce Dept. Names Interim to Manage Rural Center Transition, Funds Released: The N.C. Department of Commerce announced that Laura Kendall has been retained on an interim basis to manage the transition process with the N.C. Department of Commerce and the N.C. Rural Economic Development Center. She is being retained for 60 days. Kendall is the former president of Tanner Companies. She has also worked as the chief financial officer for Delhaize America and Food Lion. The N.C. Department of Commerce is taking steps to establish the new Rural Economic Development Division and Rural Infrastructure Authority as outlined in the state budget.  The department will begin taking applications for new rural grants on October 1. Governor Pat McCrory announced that the Office of State Budget and Management (OSBM) has authorized payments for 34 grants funded by the North Carolina Rural Economic Development Center. The grants total $1,724,330.54. “The Office of State Budget and Management is working diligently to review these grants so payments can proceed in a timely manner,” said Governor McCrory. 
Weather NEWS

Above-Normal Atlantic Hurricane Season Expected: NOAA issued its updated Atlantic hurricane season outlook last week saying the season is shaping up to be above normal with the possibility that it could be very active. The season has already produced four named storms, with the peak of the season – mid-August through October – yet to come. The updated outlook calls for a 70 percent chance of an above-normal season across the Atlantic Basin for the entire season – June 1 to November 30. The updated outlook is similar to the pre-season outlook issued in May but with a reduced expectation for extreme levels of activity.
Business NEWS

State’s Export Sales Increase: U.S. merchandise exports totaled a record $781 billion in the first six months of 2013 (January through June), up $8 billion from the same period in 2012, according to a report released by the International Trade Administration.  Merchandise exports from N.C. totaled $14.8 million, a six percent increase. N.C. export sales by country: India up 86 percent, France up 67 percent, Saudi Arabia up 44 percent, UK up 18 percent, and South Korea up 14 percent. Chemicals, machinery manufactures, transportation equipment, computer and electronic products, and textiles topped the list of merchandise exported. 
U.S. Farm Production Expenditures Keep Climbing: U.S. farmers spent a record-high $351.8 billion on agricultural production in 2012, a 10.4 percent increase from 2011, according to the Farm Production Expenditures report, published by the USDA’s National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS).  Crop farms accounted for the majority of production expenditures in 2012. These expenditures totaled $200 billion, increasing 17.4 percent from 2011. Low interest rates boosted new machinery purchases in 2012, increasing the overall farm expenditures for the year. Also, chemicals, fertilizers, and seeds cost crop farmers $55.5 billion last year, accounting for 27.8 percent of crop farms total expense. On the livestock side, farmers spent $152 billion, up 2.4 percent from 2011. The largest expenditure for livestock farms was feed, on which the producers spent $54.4 billion in 2012. The drought reduced feed availability, making it the costliest category in the entire agriculture sector. To read the full report, click here. 
University NEWS

NCSU Turfgrass Field Day: N.C. State University's Turfgrass Field Day will be held in Raleigh at the Lake Wheeler Turfgrass Research Lab on Aug. 14 from 8:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. The field day is held once a year and offers the industry and general public a chance to view the Turfgrass Program’s ongoing research trials and speak directly with N.C. State turfgrass faculty and staff. To register, click here.  
People NEWS

State Republicans Name New Director: The N.C. Republican Party named Todd Poole as executive director.  Poole served as U.S. Rep. Virginia Foxx’s former chief of staff and as an aide to then-Rep. Richard Burr.  Poole, a Hickory native, has begun his duties in running the daily operations and overseeing staff for the group.
FDA NEWS

FDA Extends Proposed FSMA Rule: The FDA is extending the comment period for the proposed rule, and for the information collection related to the proposed rule, “Standards for the Growing, Harvesting, Packing, and Holding of Produce for Human Consumption.”  The FDA is taking this action to allow interested persons an opportunity to consider the interrelationships between this proposal and the two proposals announced in July 2013 on the Foreign Supplier Verification Program and on Accreditation of Third-Party Auditors/Certification Bodies. Submit either electronic or written comments on the proposed rule by November 15, 2013. For more info, click here. 
Environmental NEWS
New Electronic Payment Option for Water Quality Fees: The N.C. Department of Environment and Natural Resources has put in place an electronic payment option to make it easier for municipalities, industries and animal operations to pay annual wastewater or stormwater fees.  The new “e-check” payment system will be used by the divisions of Water Resources and Energy, Mineral and Land Resources.   Fees must be paid in full, and the divisions plan to make credit card payment options available by early 2014.  The e-payment option is available for annual renewal fees associated with National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System wastewater and stormwater permits; municipal collection system permits, land application wastewater permits, and permits for animal operations. Go to the ePayment website and enter the permit number.

EPA Finalizes 2013 Renewable Fuel Standards: The U.S. EPA finalized the 2013 percentage standards for four fuel categories that are part of the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS) program.  The final 2013 overall volumes and standards require 16.55 billion gallons of renewable fuels to be blended into the U.S. fuel supply (a 9.74percent blend). This standard specifically requires: biomass-based diesel (1.28 billion gallons; 1.13 percent); advanced biofuels (2.75 billion gallons; 1.62 percent); and cellulosic biofuels (6.00 million gallons; 0.004 percent). EPA also announced that it will propose to use flexibilities in the RFS statute to reduce both the advanced biofuel and total renewable volumes in the forthcoming 2014 RFS volume requirement proposal. EPA is also extending the deadline to comply with the 2013 standards by four months, to June 30, 2014.  
Commodity NEWS

N.C. Soybean Rust Update: Asiatic Soybean Rust was confirmed last week in South Carolina commercial soybean fields in Orangeburg County, and at the Edisto Research Station near Blackville, S.C.  Soybean rust has now been confirmed this year on soybeans in 28 counties/parishes in seven states (Ark., Ala., Fla., Ga., La., Miss. & S.C.).This puts rust closer yet to soybeans in North Carolina except those in the far western part of the state but still not close enough to warrant a recommendation to spray for the disease.  The closest confirmed rust on soybeans to N.C. soybeans is now approximately 120 miles from Charlotte, 325 miles from Elizabeth City, 155 miles from Fayetteville, 115 miles from Murphy, 205 miles from Raleigh, 260 miles from Washington, 175 miles from Wilmington, and 185 miles from Winston-Salem, N.C. Soybean rust was not detected in sentinel plot samples submitted last week from Bertie, Johnston, Lenoir, and Scotland counties.
N.C. Crops and Weather Report: There were 4.8 days suitable for field work for the week ending August 4th same as for the previous week ending July 28th. Statewide soil moisture levels were rated at 6% short, 64% adequate and 30% surplus. Most areas received below normal average temperatures again this week. The eastern part of the state received heavier rainfall this week compared to the western part of the state. However, rainfall was widespread this week. Farmers continue to report delays and crop damage due to excess rain this season.  To read the full report, click here. 

Vaccination Can Prevent Equine Deaths From EEE: There have been seven confirmed cases of Eastern Equine Encephalomyelitis in N.C.  Six of the equine died and one is recovering. State Veterinarian David Marshall recommends that equine owners talk to their veterinarians about an effective vaccination protocol to protect horses from EEE and West Nile virus. All of the reported cases have been in the southeastern part of the state – one each in Pender and Brunswick counties and five in Cumberland County. Marshall cautions horse owners across the state to remain on alert. 

Porcine Virus May Be Related to Feed: A report by the American Association of Swine Veterinarians (AASV) found that the feed source and type were related to higher rates of  Porcine Epidemic Diarrhea Virus, or PEDV. The preliminary study found that the origin of sow feed as well as the type, premix contents, and number of different rations fed to weaned market pigs in the last 90 days increases the odds of being a case as much as three and a half times. Use of a “grain mixed with amino acid source and a base mix” was associated with an increased risk of PED for both sow feed and finisher feed. The study adds that this type of grain mix may warrant further investigation as a possible source of PED. Increasing the number of pelleted rations fed to sows appears to have a protective effect, and the reason for that is unclear. The report was submitted to USDA’s Center for Epidemiology and Animal Health. 
NCDA NEWS
Ag Development and Farmland Preservation Trust Fund Announces 2013 Grant Recipients: The Agricultural Development and Farmland Preservation Trust Fund recently awarded more than $1.9 million to help communities across the state protect farmland and promote agricultural enterprises. The trust fund’s purpose is to support projects that encourage the preservation of qualifying agricultural, horticultural and forestlands while fostering the growth, development and sustainability of family farms. To see a full list of the awardees, click here. 
Mark Your Calendar
To see all upcoming events - click here for the AgCalendar.
[image: image3.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com




[image: image2.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com





[image: image1.png][image: image2.png][image: image3.png][image: image4.png]V. AgNews UPDATE

NC/AQ Weekly News Critical to Your Agribusiness




[image: image5.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com



[image: image6.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com



